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Mosman High School upgrade 
Works notification  |  21 December 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Mosman High School is being upgraded to provide students with the latest educational facilities for 
teaching and learning. The project is almost finished, and the whole school upgrade will be ready for 
students to use for Day 1 Term 1 2024. 

Work on Gladstone Avenue pedestrian crossing from Monday 8 January 2024 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will be delivering a new pedestrian crossing on Gladstone 
Avenue, under the scope of the state significant development (SSD) application that was approved 
by the Department of Planning. This crossing was a condition of the SSD conditions of consent.  

The pedestrian crossing will improve safety for Mosman High School students and the local 
community, including local road users, which is our highest priority. Mosman Council approved the 
location of the crossing in August 2023.  

Construction work on the new pedestrian crossing will start on Monday 8 January 2024 on 
Gladstone Avenue and is expected to take approximately 3 weeks to complete. 

During the construction works, approximately four on-street parking spaces will be reserved for 
construction vehicles. 

Traffic controllers will be in place for the duration of the work to support road users and 
pedestrians. 

Please see overleaf for a map of the pedestrian crossing and parking changes. 

Working hours  

These works are taking place during the hours of 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 7.30 am to 
3.30 pm on Saturdays. Unless otherwise notified, no work will take place on Sundays or public 
holidays. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and 
we will continue to keep the community updated.  
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Map showing pedestrian crossing installation and parking changes  
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